Minutes of the Old City District Board of Directors Meeting

Wednesday, May 21st, 2014 4:00 pm

231 Market Street, Philadelphia, PA


In Attendance:  Board: Joseph Ritchie, Harvey Spear, Patricia Lavelle, Daniel King, Joshua Grimes, Richard Goldberg, Jane Cowley, Christopher McGill, Sheryl Barr, Reginald Cummings, Lynne Martin-Haskin, Sonja Silverstein, Peter C. Rothberg, David Neff, Avram Hornik, Albert Taus, Laurie Townsend-Rapp
Staff: Brett T. Mapp, Gregory Diehl, Carol Moore


Absent: Nick Gregory, Jafar Maleki, Carolyn Pfeiffer, Luca Sena
Guests: Arthur Meckler, Joe Schiavo, Janet Kalter, Jen McCoy, Carlo Sena
Call to Order: Vice Chairman Harvey Spear called the meeting to order at 4:06.
Minutes  
April 2014 board meeting minutes were previously distributed via email.  
· Chris McGill offered a motion to approve. 2nd/Dan King. All in favor, approved.  

Chairman’s Report:  Harvey Spear
Night Market was a huge success, with over 26,000 attendees. A big thank you to Brett who was instrumental in getting vendors properly signed-up.

Treasurer’s Report:  C. McGill

Financial statements for March and April were presented and reviewed.  

· Collections YTD are on track

· Expect an increase in month to month expenses next month due to sidewalk cleaning bill.

Executive Director’s Report: Joe Ritchie
· Assessment collections are at 84% of budget, $622,000. Reminder letters will be sent next week.

· Executive Director Search – Job was posted to many websites and direct emails were sent to several organizations. 108 resumes were received, of those roughly 20 candidates were selected for interviews. 1st interview w/ subset of search committee, 2nd w/ full search committee, 3rd w/ full board. Whole process should take 60-90 days.

· Broker Breakfast – 45 attendees including Mayor Nutter, Councilman Squilla, & several local developers – Alterra Properties (Shirt Corner), Garces Group (Bookbinders), Capogiro (223 Chestnut).

· Night Market was a huge success, had the most vendors yet and the highest proportion of local vendors yet. The staff, particularly Brett, did a great job pulling it off.

· As part of his duties as Interim Executive Director, Joe Ritchie is reviewing all OCD contracts to make sure they are current.

· There will be an RCO meeting to review a project at 304 Arch Street directly after this meeting at 5:30.

Executive Session: The board went into executive session from 4:15 to 4:30 to discuss staffing matters.
Board meeting reconvened at 4:30 and the following is entered into the record:

· With the previous executive director leaving, Joe Ritchie has resigned his chairmanship and taken a leave of absence from the board – per by-law procedures by letter to OCD board secretary – to act as the interim executive director until a new executive director is in place under the following terms:
· Not to exceed 90 days without further board approval

· Fee of $10,000 per month

· The parties have memorialized the full terms and conditions in a consulting agreement

Clean & Safe Committee Report:  H. Spear
· Radio program for bars is being reinstated after falling by the wayside. There is a new vendor selected and operators are asking about enrollment.

· CLA Activity:

· JJ Bootlegger – Came to terms with OCD regarding pending CLA

· Capgira – Came to terms with OCD regarding pending CLA

· Lucha Cartel – wanted to apply for SAOL, Clean & Safe is negotiating CLA

· Blurr – L&I revoked their SAOL and they appealed, met with Clean & Safe yesterday.

· Infusion Café (above Nick’s Roast Beef) –operating under Nick’s license, wants their own. Clean & Safe sent a preliminary CLA, waiting for a response.

Marketing Report: S. Bar
· Night Market was great, helped train us in organizing street festivals. Crowd was friendly and there were no issues, few neighborhood complaints. Patriot Parking complained that they were not properly notified. 
· Website – Post Night Market stats show a 262% increase in traffic (mostly first time users). Most visitors in general are using the Business Directory. The new newsletter format that Greg designed now drives traffic to the website, and Facebook is driving traffic as well.

· Brochure - Brett was able to raise $27,500 in the first three days ($60k was total last year), mostly previous advertisers.

· Old City Restaurant Week will take place July 20th-27th. Organized by Carlo Sena and Jenn McCoy with OCD in a supporting role – PR & outreach

· Thanks to Carlo for allowing us to use his space for the Broker Breakfast

· Old City Fest will be in October, we need the full Board’s help with sponsorship outreach. All contributions to be made through the Old City Community Fund.
Economic Development Committee – Avram Hornik
· Dick Goldberg will now chair the Economic Development Committee, the board thanks Avram for his service.
· The Committee is focusing on long-term and comprehensive strategic planning for the district, to shape the future of Old City. 
· Applied for a Planning Grant from the Commerce Dept. to commission a Master Plan that will complement and build off of the Philadelphia 2035 Plan from the Phila City Planning Commission.

· Broker Breakfast was a success, with a great turnout from local Brokers and Developers. Thanks to Greg for doing most of the heavy lifting for that event.

Board Development Report: P. Lavelle

· With the Chair seat being empty, Pat Lavelle offered a Motion: Nominate Harvey Spear for the position of Chair, David Neff for Vice Chair, Peter C. Rothberg as Secretary through the remainder of the year, with elections to be held the following January. 2nd/D. Goldberg. All in favor, approved.
Old Business: None
New Business: None
Public Comment:
Janet Kalter: Blurr neighbors are very upset with how the club is operating, will offer testimony to support OCD’s negotiations with them. Joe Ritchie will reach out to Janet Kalter for info. One neighbor wrote to Captain Korn about Blurr, three others “intended to”. 
David Neff – it is important that they call the police when they have complaints so that there is documentation in the system.
Carlo Sena: Concerned about the handicapped ramps failing. 
Joe Ritchie: this was a project that Graham was working on before his departure, combination of State and City agencies negotiating who is responsible for what.

Carlo Sena: We really need help with Old City Fest fundraising. If every board member had 5 leads, that would be 100 leads. We could reach our goal with only five of those.
Adjournment: 5:05 PM
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, June, 18th 2014, 4:00 pm, at 231 Market Street. 
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